
February 2025 
Director of Student Services 

Board Report 
 

Maintenance 

- Emergency repair to HVAC at DHS is complete.  The compressor and control board were 
replaced.  Refrigerant in the system had to be replaced due to the failure.  Total cost of 
repairs was $10,922.29 to Advanced Mechanical. 

- Currently working with Advanced mechanical to troubleshoot a communication issue 
with the new chiller in preparation of switching back to Air Conditioning 

- Preparation for Baseball and Softball Fields is ongoing.  We are in regular 
communication with the Athletic Department and City to identify needs for the 
beginning of our seasons 

Project One 

- The field house is scheduled to be on site March 9th 
- Graybach is beginning to pour the sidewalks around project one. 
- Greendevil lane walkway will reopen when sidewalks are poured 
- Scoreboard is expected to be onsite and installed in late March 
- Bleacher installation will begin late March 
- Brick work is almost complete around the stadium 

   

School Safety 

- Officer Brendel and I have completed a self-audit of our campuses to identify any areas 
that are safety concerns.  We have identified areas such as trip hazards, line sights of 
vision, cameras and lighting. 
 

Transportation 

- Our new bus has been delayed by the manufacturer until delivery in July. 
- We covered 26 athletic trips, and 13 field trips in February.  
- Bus 3 was in for service and bus 1 was in for service 2 times in February for minor 

repairs. 

Student Attendance/DPP 

- Enrollment as of 2/25 was 734 – 379 at LES and 355 at DHS. 
- Attendance percentage through 2/25 –LES – 94.46% DHS – 91.87% District – 93.20% 
- Attendance last year at this time: LES – 93.68% DHS - 90.86% District – 92.36% 
- We had 4 Enrollments and 3 withdrawals the month of February 


